
From: Adam Thirlwell  

Sent: 18 December 2024 09:19 

To: Planning 

Cc: Alison Macdonald 

Subject: 2024/4953/P 

 

Dear Camden Council,  

 

We're sorry for the late sending of these comments - we're aware the 

comments window closed two days ago.  

 

We want to strongly register concern about the application as it stands. We live 

at 56 Gloucester Crescent, and there will be clearly lightblocking concerns for 

some of our front windows. We do not understand why this structure needs to 

be so tall. Not only will it impact light on the streets behind it, but it will also be 

be a major visual discrepancy with the surrounding streets - especially one with 

as much historic significance as Gloucester Crescent. Its height will mean it is 

visible from many parts of the street, in an area that is significantly not marked 

by largescale buildings. We therefore wish the Council to consider at least 

amending the plans as they stand, to create a building with much less 

detrimental effect on the surrounding area.  

 

With best wishes 

Adam Thirlwell and Alison Macdonald 

 


